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Bridgewater Citizens, 
 

 In last yearõs budget letter, I wrote about our disciplined approach to budgeting and the manner in which we 
carefully match expenditures and revenues.  This yearõs budget, however, is more about hanging on through a wild 
year.  There is no cause for alarm, but FY20 will bring the culmination of four projects which have been years in the 
making.  We call these projects the òFearsome Foursome,ó and they explain the spike in spending we will see this 
year. 

 The first such project is what we call òDORM,ó for the Dylan-Old River-Main stoplight.  This project has been 
on the books since 2007, and we finally have all the engineering and environmental clearances we need to finish it.  
We werenõt about to delay it another year to smooth out our budget cycles.  As things stand now, we have $958,000 
in state and federal money to spend on the project, and Town funds will be used only if the project exceeds that 
threshold.  Our budget assumes that we can install the stoplight for $958,000, but contractors are very busy these 
days, and it is very much a sellerõs market. 

 The second element of the Fearsome Foursome is the Dry 
River Road sidewalk-bike lane-drainage project, which has 
been ongoing since 2008.  Unlike DORM, the cost of the Dry 
River Road project will be shared equally by the Town and 
VDOT, up to about $1.35 million.  (Above that amount, all of 
the expenses will be ours.)  Our budget just wonõt withstand a 
hit of $675,000, so we will need to borrow money to cover our 
share of this project.  Once completed, though, the project will 
allow far safer passage for vehicles, bicycles, and pedestrians, 
and it will help us solve some of the difficult drainage problems 
in that part of Town. 

 The third part of the Fearsome Foursome is our Main 
Street undergrounding project.  For decades, citizens and 
council members alike have clamored for utility lines to be 
buried on Main Street.  Our 2018 VEPCO franchise requires 
the company (informally known as òDominion Energyó) to 
assist us with burying the lines.  VEPCO will engineer the 
project and move their lines, while we will dig the trenches and 
install the conduit.  Our budget estimate is that our work will 
cost $350,000 out-of-pocket, though like all estimates, it is 
unlikely to be precisely right.  Again, we will be borrowing the 
money for the project. 

 Finally, Riverwalk Phase I should finally be constructed in 
FY20.  The project has been designed for some time now, but it has suffered nearly incomprehensible bureaucratic 
travails at the state level.  The red tape appears to be parting, and we should be able to bid the job soon.  Our 
projection is that we will spend a little money in FY19 and then about $200,000 in  FY20.  The good news here is 
that almost none of that money will come from our pockets. 

 Along with everything else weõre doing, the four projects will make for a busy year and a swollen budget.  We 
are already peeking at FY21, and it should be much more normal. 

    Cordially, 

 

 

   J. Jay Litten, Esq. 

   Town Manager 


